


The Guidelines support decision making based on a lower evidentiary threshold compared with
criminal and civil proceedings. If the Guidelines were provided, the checks and standards the
Scheme uses to assess applications would be openly available, allowing disingenuous applicants
to game the system and undermine the integrity of the Scheme. This would both result in a
substantial additional demand on the Scheme, and strain the resources available to survivors in
real need of that support.

The alternative would be to impose a significantly higher evidentiary threshold for applicants.
This is something the Department is reluctant to do because it would create an unnecessary
bureaucratic obstacle that would require survivors to revisit the details of their trauma, risk
aggravating their distress, and delay their access to financial and practical support.

When an application for Redress is unsuccessful, the applicant receives a statement of reasons
explaining why their application was not approved, so that there is still complete transparency
around how and why those decisions are made.

Prior to releasing the Final Australian Government Response to the Second Year Review of the
National Redress Scheme, all governments considered releasing the Guidelines in response to
recommendation 3.13 of the Review. Ultimately, the Australian and state and territory
governments agreed that the Guidelines support decision making based on a lower evidentiary
threshold compared with criminal and civil proceedings and should not be provided publicly.

I hope the information contained in, and enclosed with this letter, assists the work of the Joint
Standing Committee.

Yours sincerely

Amanda Rishworth MP
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